BOROUGH OF BARRINGTON
CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES, Wednesday, July 5, 2017, 6:00pm  
Mayor Klaus called the meeting to order at 6:01pm with the reading of the Sunshine Statement. He led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The Clerk called roll with the following present: Council President Popiolek, Councilman Beach, Councilwoman Fawley, Councilman Ludwig and Councilman Robenolt.  Councilman Harris was absent due to illness.  Also present were Solicitor Tim Higgins, Clerk Terry Shannon, CFO Denise Moules and Eileen Holcombe, Secretary to Mayor and Council.  
First Public Portion—on a motion by Council President Popiolek, second by Councilman Ludwig, the first public portion of the meeting was opened.  Paul Gross from Tavistock Boulevard spoke about taxes in New Jersey.  We should not be paying school taxes to the district—it should be paid to the state and they should be funding schools.  Council President Popiolek said that would require a constitutional amendment and that won’t happen.  Mr. Gross said we cannot justify these taxes and there is something wrong in the state.  The governing body agreed.  Council President Popiolek said the League of municipalities has long been advocating for the state to stop funding schools through property taxes but there has been no action.  Mr. Gross added that a lot of people are going to move out of this state.  Seeing no further public comment, on a motion by Councilwoman Fawley, second by Council President Popiolek, the first public portion was closed.
Engineer
Greg Evans from KEI Engineers reported we have the following action items:  voucher no. 3 and change order no. 3 for the Commerce Drive project.  He added that we did not get any funding from NJDOT this round but hopefully we will in the next round.  Greg then reviewed the engineer’s report and provided updates on the following:  
♦2016-2017 Capital Improvement Program—we will be issuing a report this month for your consideration
♦Copley Road—police are performing a speed study and we will let you know results.
♦USDA funding—meeting tomorrow to wrap-up plans and specs.  Will utilize the remaining funding.
♦Mayor Klaus asked about CDBF funding—Greg said it is slated for entry doors and windows at VFW. ♦Councilwoman Fawley asked about Conrail—Greg said there was a meeting regarding detours and we sent a letter to their engineer asking for the project to be done before school starts.  We have not heard back yet.  We will follow-up.  
♦Councilman Ludwig spoke about the Little League parking lot—Greg reported there will be a huge savings by using Bellmawr.  We will be moving forward with this project.

♦Mayor Klaus asked for an update about Gloucester Pike—Council President Popiolek responded then we met with them and they will be done utility work this week.  Then they will begin putting in the concrete repairs followed by the paving.  They will be doing some compaction testing to see if they can accelerate the schedule. 

♦Clerk Shannon said she would like to thank Greg for his plans for the clock park.  Mayor Klaus added it was really a great project and he is very happy with how it turned out.

Seeing no further questions for the engineer, Greg left the meeting.
Administration  
Clerk Shannon reported on the following items:
♦Centennial project—next event will be town picnic.  This will be in conjunction with the playground committee.  Scheduled for first weekend in September.  
♦Rat problem—Viking Pest started treatment program today.  Eight properties being treated. 
♦VFW rentals and TULIP program—we introduced ordinance to waive security fee.  Still need to determine rental fee and insurance requirements.  Hopefully we can finalize with Patti later.

♦Tax rate received—on average assessment, taxes will go down $97.44. 

♦Resolution creating position for concrete/masonry crew leader—Eric Beck from Bellmawr installed the pavers at the clock and will be helping with concrete repairs and training our crew.  Need to establish the salary by resolution.  This will be a part-time position.
♦Planning Board seats—we have too many members and need to amend ordinance to allow four alternates.  Governing body agreed and authorized the clerk to prepare the ordinance.

♦Resolution to purchase police vehicles—Chief Uron is approved to obtain four police vehicles under state contract.  Two purchases and two leases.  Solicitor Higgins added that he spoke to the Chief and Wayne today and we cannot wait until council because the pricing will change.  We need to pass resolution tonight.  Clerk Shannon added we will do the resolution at the end of this meeting.
Council Agenda Review: Clerk Shannon reviewed the following items for the council agenda.
Ordinances for public hearing and adoption:


Ord. 1075, Establishing Salaries for Police Department per PBA contract

Ord. 1076, Amending hall rental fees (removal of security deposit for VFW)

Ord. 1077, Bond ordinance for $150,000

Ordinances for introduction on first reading:

Amending Planning Board membership
Resolutions & Proclamations:


Creating position of concrete/masonry crew leader


July bill list

CFO Moules added there will be a resolution transferring recreation funds to Centennial.

Finance
CFO Moules reviewed the standard monthly reports for June 2017.  Everything is in the black except for some legal costs that are over budget.  Will be addressed at the end of the year.  Revenues are tracking well except for court fines.  For the recreation grants, I will be meeting with Softball first to go over their financials and what they need.  They currently have tournaments going on so hopefully we can meet in mid-July.  
Council Reports
Councilman Ludwig—parade went well.  Wayne did a good job keeping everything in line.  It was a fun day and we handed out 10,000 flags.  
Councilman Robenolt—PBA contract is just about done and we will hopefully vote on it Tuesday.  Mayor Klaus asked when we will see the contract and Wayne said it is going to their rep tomorrow.  Wayne said we will email the current language to everyone.    
Councilman Beach—thanked Denise and Terry for the quick manner in which we found the money and got the services in place for the rat problem.  We may have one more resident to add to the list.
Council President Popiolek—not much to report.  We need to finalize the pilot agreement for Wild Wing Café and that’s about it.  We are working on the Chik-Fil-A site.  We will be submitting a major access application to DOT.  
Mayor Klaus thanked everyone for the July 3 parade and the clock dedication.  It was a really great time.  Councilman Ludwig added we need to change the parade so there are not so many gaps.  Maybe put the fire trucks in the back or change where the walkers are.  After more discussion, it was decided we will try to come up with a better plan for next year.

Mayor Klaus then asked for a motion to open the second public portion.  On a motion by Councilman Beach, second by Council President Popiolek, the public portion was opened.  Paul Gross asked what the average assessment currently is in Barrington.  Clerk Shannon responded the average assessment is $192,321 and last year it was $217,376.  

Seeing no further public comment, on a motion by Councilman Robenolt, second by Councilwoman Fawley, the public portion was closed.  

ACTION ITEM--Clerk Shannon read the following resolution by title:

Resolution 7-2017-89, Authorizing Purchase of Two Police Vehicles and Lease of Two Vehicles from Winner Ford Under State Contract #88728 and Authorizing Financing Through KS State Bank

On a motion by Councilman Ludwig, second by Councilman Robenolt, the resolution was approved with the following poll vote:  Popiolek-yes, Beach-yes, Fawley-yes, Robenolt-yes, Ludwig-yes.  The resolution was approved.

Seeing no other business to be transacted, on a motion by Council President Popiolek, second by Councilman Robenolt, the meeting was adjourned at 6:56pm.  
Approved: Terry Shannon

      Terry Shannon, Clerk/RMC

